
Dear Secretariat,

I firstly wish to thank the Committee for travelling to Frankston to hear from my local GP clinics
regarding the extensive issues they are experiencing with finding and retaining doctors.

I wish to provide the Committee with information responding to a statement made during that
hearing by a witness from the Department of Health that was factually incorrect.

During the testimony provided by the Department of Health, a representative advised the
Committee that only 1 application was made for Distribution Priority Area exceptional
circumstances review in the Frankston catchment. It was initially suggested that that meant only
1 clinic had applied. Subsequently, the Department representative could not confirm that that
application was made on behalf of 9 clinics.

I ask that this correspondence is published on the Committee website with the attached
documents, which show that a joint application for DPA status was lodged by my office with the
Department (via the Rural Workforce Agency) on behalf of 9 local clinics . As can be seen from
the attached confirmation receipt, the original application was submitted on 3 February 2022,

with the 9th clinic added on 21 February. Please note that I have redacted some personal
information that I do not have consent to share.

I understand that the Department indicated that it would respond on notice to the assertion of
Senator Walsh that in fact 9 clinics from the Frankston catchment have applied for exceptional
circumstance DPA status under the current process. However given that the mis-representation
from the Department significantly diminishes the effort 9 local clinics put into this application, I
feel it is important to bring the true situation and the attached documents to the attention of
the Committee so that it can be immediately included in the public record.

I also advise that a joint submission was lodged on behalf of the 9 clinics on the request of the
Rural Workforce Agency Victoria. A copy of this correspondence is also attached to this email.

If this could be brought to the attention of Committee members, with my request that this
correspondence be published on the Committee website, as soon as possible, I would be most
grateful.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Yours,
Peta

Peta Murphy
Federal Member for Dunkley
37 Playne Street
Frankston VIC 3199
P: 03 9781 2333 | E: peta.murphy.mp@aph.gov.au

    This office is located on the land of the Kulin Nations 









































